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Hi Scott,

Following on from our discussions this morning, please note the following reply to the item 3.

“Following an announce by the Health Minster on 6 September (2021) where he committed to
the accelerated opening of 25 new Emergency Department beds by the end of 2022, Paediatric
Outpatients Unit, which is currently located in in Lower Ground H-Block, will be relocated
temporarily to Level 3 in D-Block. This move will allow the refurbishment of Lower Ground H-
Block, thereby providing additional floor space to accommodate the 25 additional beds outlined
in the Ministers announcement. This work is planned to commence in early 2022.

Paediatric Outpatients Unit will subsequently be required to relocate, most likely to vacated
space in the Wellington Centre, by mid-2022. This will enable construction works in 3D to
establish the new Paediatric Outpatient Clinic (as per details contained in the PSCPW
submission). This work is scheduled to be completed July 2023.”

| hope this provides clarification to this matter.

Kind regards,

Rick

Rick Sassin

o Program Manager

Infrastructure Services - Programming and Delivery
> 7 Department of Health

""\i./ Level 6, 22 Elizabeth Street, Hobart TAS 7000

Tasmanian rick.sassin@health.tas.gov.au
Government 03 6166 2341 | 0407 596 704

From: Sassin, Rick K

Sent: Wednesday, 29 September 2021 1:31 PM

To: Scott Hennessy <scott.henness arliament.tas.gov.au>
Subject: RE: Questions taken on Notice

Hi Scott,

Please note the reply to question take on notice for item 3 is as follows:

“Paediatrics Outpatient Clinics Relocation project will move into 3D by the target date for
completion of July 2023”

Kind regards,
Rick
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CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE AND DISCLAIMER

The information in this transmission may be confidential and/or protected by legal professional privilege, and is intended only for the
person or persons to whom it is addressed. If you are not such a person, you are warned that any disclosure, copying or
dissemination of the information is unauthorised. If you have received the transmission in error, please immediately contact this
office by telephone, fax or email, to inform us of the error and to enable arrangements to be made for the destruction of the
transmission, or its return at our cost. No liability is accepted for any unauthorised use of the information contained in this
transmission.
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